

CAMPAIGN NEWSLETTER SUMMER UPDATE

JULY 2025



A Message From The President

Dear Friends,

Each day at Trinity High School and St. Joseph Junior High School, I am reminded of the sacred responsibility we share: to form young people who are not only academically prepared, but who also live their life rooted in faith, compassion, and service to others.

This mission is at the heart of everything we do, and it is what makes our school community so extraordinary. Over the past year, we've witnessed a transformative chapter unfold. Thanks to the generosity and vision of so many in our community, we have expanded our campus to better serve our students today and into the future. New classroom spaces, a vibrant arts and music wing, a beautifully designed courtyard and grotto, and our new fitness center are already enhancing the experience of every student who walks through our doors.

This expansion is more than just a building project. It's a reflection of our shared belief in the power of Catholic education, an education that shapes minds, nurtures souls, and builds character grounded in the likeness of Jesus Christ. To those who have already given so generously, attended events, offered prayers, or helped share our story: thank you. Your commitment is a testament to the deep love you hold for this school and the young people we serve. You are building more than walls; you are helping build a future filled with purpose and faith.

As we look ahead, we must now complete what we've begun. Currently our Capital Campaign focuses on retiring the bond that made this construction possible and ensuring the long-term sustainability of our programs. We need your continued partnership to make that happen.

If you've ever experienced the joy of a Trinity or St. Joe's education, whether as a student, parent, teacher, or friend, then you know what makes this place special. You've felt the sense of belonging, the grounding in faith, the commitment to excellence.

Let us come together to ensure that legacy continues.

With gratitude and prayer,

Nathan Stanton P'28

President, Trinity High School & St. Joseph Junior High School

Event Update:

A Night for Trinity & St. Joe's at Auburn Pitts

On June 25th, the Trinity and St. Joe's community gathered at Auburn Pitts in Auburn, NH for **A Night for Trinity & St. Joe's** - a lively evening of connection, music, and mission. Guests enjoyed delicious barbecue, caught up with fellow alumni and friends, and heard exciting updates about the renovation and expansion of our beloved schools.

We are sincerely grateful to Carmen Giampetruzzi, P '14, '30 for graciously hosting this special event and for his generous contribution to the campaign. Carmen's continued commitment to Catholic education and to the future of Trinity and St. Joe's is truly inspiring.

We're also grateful for a matched gift made in honor of the evening, which helped double the impact of donations received.

With live music from **Chad LaMarsh** and **Kip Griffin** '86, the night was full of energy and enthusiasm, an incredible example of what makes the Trinity and St. Joe's community so special.

Thank you to all who joined us and supported the campaign. Together, we raised \$27,180.00 to help build a stronger, faith-filled future for our school!









Dave Wenger - Class of '85 Campaign Committee Chair

Meet the Campaign Leadership Committee

At the heart of the Faith, Scholarship, Character Campaign are two Trinity alumni whose commitment to our schools continues to inspire:

Dave Wenger '85, serving as Campaign Chair, and **Dan Mullen '90**, Honorary Chair. Their leadership, grounded in personal connection and a shared vision for the future, is helping to drive this transformative effort forward.

They are joined by a dedicated Campaign Committee made up of alumni, parents, and community members who are generously sharing their time, talent, and faith to help us reach our \$5 million goal:

Edward Baroody: P'25

Thomas Barrett: P' 77,'78,'79,'81,'83 Denise Brewitt: '90, P '16,'17, '20

Bret Cote: P'26,'28

Eleanor Dahar: Key Supporter of THS & STJ

Laura Gamache: '02

Carmen Giampetruzzi: P'14,'30

Rear Admiral Arthur Lawrence: '65 BB Jennifer and Tom McGrath: P'27, '28

Arthur Meconi: P'28 Michael Reed: P'08, '20 Tom Skeffington: GP' 24

Diocese of Manchester Support:

David Thibault - Superintendent of Schools, Bevin Kennedy- Cabinet Secretary for Development & Communications, Sean Hoeing - Director of Operations & Administration, Lexie Kearley - Major & Planned Gifts Officer

Together, this team is committed to ensuring success of this campaign for the future of Trinity High School and St. Joseph Junior High.



Dan Mullen - Class of '90 Campaign Committee Hon. Chair

Join us in our mission!

Your support brings us closer to fully funding this transformative project and securing Trinity and St. Joseph's future. Every contribution counts and makes a meaningful impact on our students' faith, learning, and growth.

Please consider making a gift to help us fulfill our goal and complete this historic campaign. <u>CLICK HERE</u> to donate or to learn more contact us at Nate Stanton, nstanton@thsstj.org to learn more.

Together, we can ensure Trinity High School and St. Joseph Junior High School remains a place of excellence and faith for generations to come.





Where We Are Today

\$1.29 Million Raised of Our \$5 Million Goal

We're off to a strong start thanks to the generosity of our Trinity community. To date, over **70** donors have helped us reach 26% of our goal—with several major gifts secured.

What's Been Accomplished So Far:

- Campus Expansion A 45,000 sq. ft. addition includes upgraded classrooms, enhanced technology, and renovated science and robotics labs.
- Shared Campus with St. Joe's In the fall of 2024 the 7-12 experience was complete, as we united St. Joe's and Trinity on one campus.
- **New Chapel** A beautiful, prayerful space enriching our students' spiritual life and connection to faith.
- **New Academic Center** Designed to foster collaboration and innovation, providing students with modern learning environments.
- New Fitness Center Fully outfitted with equipment thanks to a \$125,000 gift from The Zoo Health Club, now supporting athletics and student wellness.
- Renovated Locker Rooms and Cafeteria Updated facilities improving student comfort and daily campus life.

What Is Still Needed:

\$3.71 Million Needed to fulfill phase one of the campaign.

The new Trinity and St. Joe's campus is complete and already transforming the educational experience for our students. Enrollment has increased by 10% from last school year to this upcoming school year. We have implemented a Student Success Model focused on providing pathways for our students through our partnership with Manchester Community College, now offering 16 college courses, along with an exploration into the trades, military, and vocations.

To secure the future of Trinity High School and St. Joseph Junior High School and honor the generosity that made this possible, we are determined fulfill the financial requirement for Phase One in order to get to Phase two, which is a new chapel and a second gymnasium. This is more than an education, it is formation of each student, providing experiences and growth, preparing leaders for tomorrow.

Your continued support and generosity is greatly appreciated!





VOTED #1

Private High School in NH &

Private Middle School in NH

A testament to the quality educational experience at THS and STJ. Thank you to our faculty and staff, our success is a reflection of your fine work!

Upcoming Events

Monday, Sept. 22nd- Join us from 5:30pm-8:30pm at McIntyre, The Hill Bar & Grille to learn more about the campaign and the vision! Click here to register: A Night on the Hill

Saturday, Oct. 11th- Trinity Homecoming Weekend- Join us under the Alumni Tent for a cookout starting at 12:15 to watch the 1pm football game against St. Thomas Aquinas Click here to register: RSVP Homecoming

Oct. 21st St. Joseph's Open House @6:30pm Oct. 23rd- Trinity Open House @6:30pm Click here to register: <u>RSVP Open House</u> "Catholic education is also
evangelization: bearing witness
to the joy of the Gospel and its
power to renew our
communities and provide hope
and strength in facing wisely
the challenges of the present
time,"
Pope Francis

Would you like a tour?

Contact: Nathan Stanton Email: Nstanton@thsstj.org P- 603-668-2910 Ext. 195

